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However, on 10 December 1974, you received NJP for being in a UA status for 48 days.  As a 
result, your suspended BCD was vacated.  After the BCD was approved at all levels of review, 
on 22 July 1975, you were so discharged.    
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to your desire to upgrade your discharge and contentions that you 
made two west pack tours to Vietnam and served at the gulf of Tonkin twice, that you faced 
racism from your officers, that your misconduct did not deserve a BCD, and that you need 
Department of Veterans Affairs (DVA) benefits due to your age.   
 
The Board noted that a Sailor’s service is characterized at the time of discharge based on 
performance during the current enlistment.  The Board also noted that there is no evidence in 
your record, and you submitted none, to support your contention that your officers were racist 
toward you.  Finally, whether or not you are eligible for benefits is a matter under the cognizance 
of the DVA, and you should contact the nearest office of the DVA concerning your right to apply 
for benefits.  If you have been denied benefits, you should appeal that denial under procedures 
established by the DVA. 
  
Based upon this review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your 
five NJPs and SPCM conviction, outweighed the mitigating evidence in your case.  In addition, 
the Board was not persuaded by your assertion that your misconduct did not deserve a BCD.  The 
record clearly shows you were convicted by a SPCM for multiple serious offenses, which resulted 
in a BCD sentence.  As a result, when weighing the seriousness of your misconduct against your 
active duty service, the Board concluded that the preponderance of the evidence supports a 
finding that your conduct was a significant departure from that expected from a Sailor and merits 
a BCD.  In making this finding, the Board considered you were given a second chance when your 
BCD was initially suspended before you committed additional misconduct that resulted in its 
vacation.  Additionally, the Board noted you did not submit any post-discharge advocacy letters 
for clemency purposes.  Therefore, the Board did not find evidence of an error or injustice that 
warrants upgrading your characterization of service or granting clemency in the form of an 
upgraded characterization of service.  Accordingly, given the totality of the circumstances, the 
Board determined that your request does not merit relief.    
  
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






